From: Boone, Michelle 
Sent: Friday, July 24, 2015 11:08 AM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: Late notice

Hi Steve,

I just realized I neglected to alert your office to a trip I took on invitation from the Doris Duke Charitable Foundation to serve on a proposal panel review.

On June 25, 2015, I traveled to New York City to serve on a panel to review proposals submitted to the foundation for funding support.  It should be noted that none of the proposals included in my review presented any conflict of interest with my role at the City (all applicants were from out of state).  The Doris Duke Charitable Foundation paid all travel and lodging expenses (air and hotel).  I did not, as was advised and is the rule, accept any fees for my service.

Please let me know if you need any additional information.  And my apologies for not submitting this sooner.

Michelle T. Boone

Commissioner

Department of Cultural Affairs and Special Events

